HALL COUNTY

SOIL AND WATER CONSERVATION DISTRICT

M I N U T E S

APRIL 17, 2012
GAINESVILLE, GEORGIA

The supervisors of the Hall County Soil and Water Conservation District met on Tuesday, April 17, 2012 in the Agricultural Service Center Building in Gainesville, Georgia.
Supervisors present were:  Mike Haynes, T. Larry Nix, Gene Anderson, Sewell Blackstock and Jane Hemmer = 100%.  Others present were:  Robert Amos, Buddy Belflower, Chris Groskreutz, Cindy Edge, Greg Bell and Michael Wheeler.
District Chairman Haynes gave the welcome and Supervisor Nix gave the invocation.

The minutes of the March meeting were approved on a motion by Nix and seconded by Hemmer.  The motion passed.
The treasury report for March was approved on a motion by Nix and seconded by Hemmer.  The motion passed.

District Conservationist Belflower reported a change in the Annual Meeting date to October 9, 2012 and he also reported that there has been no confirmation on the keynote speaker.  After discussion, the supervisors agreed to ask Katie Deal to provide entertainment if a reasonable price can be agreed to.
Belflower gave the NRCS report.  He reported three (3) erosion and sediment control plans submitted for ratification.  A motion was made by Nix and seconded by Blackstock to approve the plans.  The motion passed.  Belflower also reported that they were able to approve some additional EQIP contacts and they are working with producers to make sure they are on schedule with existing contracts.
Extension Agent Wheeler gave the extension service report.  Wheeler reported the following:  Beef Cattle Field Day in Blairsville on April 18, 2012 and the Cattleman’s Association is planning some demonstration projects at Steve Brenson’s Farm and Ag Day is May 9, 2012.
Regional Representative Amos gave the State Conservation Commission report.  Amos distributed the district’s annual plan of work and asked the supervisors to review and update the plan and return it to him at the next district meeting.  Amos also 
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reported that the qualifying period for elected supervisors is May 23-25, 2012 by 12:00 noon and they need to fill out and turn in their financial disclosure statement.  He also reported that the district’s state allotment can be used to send students to the NRC Workshop and the supervisors need to budget the remaining state allotment.
In other district business:  Groskreutz reported that he is the new NRCS Outreach Coordinator and is based out of Greensboro, GA.  Groskreutz stated that he is looking to coordinate a field day that focuses on non traditional farming practices.  He also reported that a TAG Workshop is scheduled for May 10, 2012 at the Dillard House in Dillard and Billy Skaggs will give the keynote address.  Haynes read a letter requesting the district support AG Day and a motion was made by Anderson and seconded by Nix to donate $250.  The motion passed.  Wheeler reported that Jackson EMC has agreed to sponsor the breakfast for AG Day.
The next district meeting will be Tuesday, May 8, 2012 at the Hall County Agriculture Services Building in Gainesville, Georgia.
There being no further business, the meeting was adjourned.

submitted by,

____________________
Robert Amos

Regional Representative
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